REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL
October 8, 2018

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF MANVILLE, COUNTY OF SOMERSET, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, WAS HELD ON OCTOBER 8, 2018 IN THE MANVILLE MUNICIPAL COURTROOM, 325 NORTH MAIN STREET, MANVILLE, NEW JERSEY AT 7:00 P.M.

MAYOR RICHARD ONDERKO PRESIDED

The Borough Clerk announced that proper notice had been given by the posting of the Regular Meeting Notice and by providing adequate notice of the Regular Meeting to the Courier News and the Star Ledger.

ROLL CALL:

MAYOR RICHARD ONDERKO
COUNCILMAN JOSEPH LUKAC, III
COUNCILWOMAN MICHELE MAGNANI
COUNCILMAN THEODORE PETROCK, III-ABSENT	
COUNCILMAN PHILIP E. PETRONE
COUNCILMAN RON SKIRKANISH
COUNCIL PRESIDENT STEPHEN SZABO
	
ALSO PRESENT:

THADDEUS R. MACIAG, BOROUGH ATTORNEY
ANDREA WARDROP, BOROUGH ADMINISTRATOR
MARK PELTACK, CHIEF OF POLICE
PAMELA BOREK, BOROUGH CLERK

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Onderko requested a motion to add a Closed Session item to the Agenda after the swearing in of the new police officer.  
Council President Szabo seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to add a Closed Session Item to the Agenda.

All present were in favor.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG AND A MOMENT OF SILENCE
Mayor Onderko requested the Moment of Silence be in honor of Frank Fiduk, a former member of the Rescue Squad and Church Choir, and Charles Sziukus, a retired Lieutenant with the State Police who also served in the Army National Guard, who both passed away recently.

Mayor Onderko requested Councilman Skirkanish to read the Proclamation for Put the Brakes on Fatalities Day, 2018.

 Proclamation

Put the Brakes on Fatalities Day
October 10, 2018

October 10, 2018 has been declared Put The Brakes On Fatalities Day
by the Borough of Manville, New Jersey 

WHEREAS, across the nation, traffic crashes caused approximately 37,461 fatalities in 2016 and are the leading cause of death for young people, ages 15 to 34; and

WHEREAS, in New Jersey, 604 individuals lost their lives in traffic crashes in 2016; and

WHEREAS, Pedestrian related crashes accounted for 27.3 percent of the State’s traffic fatalities,

WHEREAS, motorcyclists, bicycle riders, and pedestrians face increased risks on New Jersey’s roadways, as people opt for alternative modes of transportation; and

WHEREAS, 66 motorcyclists, 18 bicyclists, and 165 pedestrians were killed in New Jersey in traffic-related crashes in 2016; and

WHEREAS, safer driving behaviors such as buckling up every ride; obeying posted speed limits; stopping for pedestrians in crosswalks and using crosswalks when walking; avoiding aggressive driving behaviors; never driving impaired; wearing proper safety gear while riding a motorcycle or bicycle; and focusing solely on driving by avoiding distractions can dramatically reduce the number of traffic-related injuries and deaths.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, RICHARD M. ONDERKO, MAYOR OF THE BOROUGH OF MANVILLE, along with the Borough Council, do hereby proclaim October 10, 2018 as Put the Brakes on Fatalities Day, and call upon everyone to put these lifesaving behaviors into practice to improve safety on the roadways in our community and throughout the State.

Borough of Manville
[image: ]
Richard M. Onderko, Mayor

Councilman Joseph A. Lukac, III		Councilman Theodore Petrock, III
Councilwoman Michele Magnani		Councilman Philip Petrone
Councilman Ron Skirkanish			Council President Stephen Szabo

READ INTO RECORD:	October 8, 2018


RESOLUTIONS (To Be Taken Separately)
#2018-206	Hiring of One Police Officer

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-206.
Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac made a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-206.

ROLL CALL:	AYES:	MAGNANI, LUKAC, SZABO, PETRONE,
			SKIRKANISH
			ABSENT: PETROCK

Resolution #2018-206

WHEREAS, due to two impending retirements with in the Manville Police Department, the Borough of Manville has the need to fill one position; and

WHEREAS, the Chief of Police has conducted the necessary advertising, interviews, background checks for said position and has selected one successful candidate.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that the following applicant be appointed to the position of Police Officer of the Borough of Manville Police Department, as of October 9, 2018:

David Somonski
Salary:  $48,118.00
	
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution be forwarded to David Somonski, Chief Mark Peltack, and the Borough Administrator upon adoption.


Mayor Onderko administered the Oath of Office to new Police Officer David Somonski.

RESOLUTION (To Be Taken Separately)
	#2018-215 Closed Session

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-115.
Council President Szabo seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-115.


	ROLL CALL:	AYES:	MAGNANI, LUKAC, SZABO, PETRONE,
			SKIRKANISH
			ABSENT: PETROCK

Resolution #2018-215

BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of The Borough of Manville, that an Executive Session of the Mayor and Council, from which the public will be excluded will be held upon adoption of this resolution for the purpose of discussing:

· Contract Negotiations
· Pending Litigation


Exclusion of the public for this purpose (s) stated is expressly permitted by the provisions of the “OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT”,  N.J.S.A. 10:4-6, et. seq.  It is not anticipated that the contents of the discussion will be made known until it has been determined that disclosure of the subject matter will not adversely affect the public interest and until the Mayor and Council have adopted a Resolution so concluding.

At 7:14 p.m.  Mayor Onderko and Council moved into Closed Session.
Mayor Onderko requested a motion to come out of Closed Session.  Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac made a motion to come out of Closed Session at 7:24 P.M.

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to modify the Resolutions by Consent portion of the Agenda to include Resolution #2018-216.
Council President Szabo seconded by Councilman Lukac made a motion to modify the Resolution by Consent portion of the Agenda to include Resolution #2018-216.

All present were in favor

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to approve the following minutes:

	A/Regular Meeting of September 24, 2018

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 24, 2018.

	ROLL CALL:	AYES:	MAGNANI, LUKAC, SZABO
			ABSTAIN: PETRONE, SKIRKANISH
			ABSENT:  PETROCK
			
	B/Closed Session of September 24, 2018

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to approve the minutes of the Closed Session of September 24, 2018.

	ROLL CALL:	AYES:	MAGNANI, LUKAC, SZABO
			ABSTAIN: PETRONE, SKIRKANISH
			ABSENT:  PETROCK
			

ORDINANCES – FINAL READING AND PUBLIC HEARING
Mayor Onderko read the Ordinance by title, and requested a motion to open the public portion on Ordinance #2018-1208.
Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to open the public hearing on Ordinance #2018-1208.

All present were in favor.

When no one from the public wished to further comment, Mayor Onderko requested a motion to close the public portion on Ordinance #2018-1208.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac made to motion to close the public portion on Ordinance #2018-1208.

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Ordinance #2018-1208.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac made a motion to adopt Ordinance #2018-1208.
ROLL CALL:	AYES:		MAGNANI, PETRONE, SKIRKANISH,     
					LUKAC, SZABO
			ABSENT:	PETROCK

Ordinance #2018-1208

AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF MANVILLE
TO ESTABLISH A PARKING SPACE FOR 
DISABLED INDIVIDUALS ON GLADYS AVENUE


BE IT ORDAINED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, in the County of Somerset and State of New Jersey, as follows: 


ON STREET PARKING FOR DISABLED INDIVIDUALS

1.        Parking on Streets for Disabled Individuals

In accordance with the provisions of N.J.S.A. 39:4-197.5, the following street location is designated as parking for disabled individuals. Such spaces are for use by persons who have been issued special identification cards, designated plates or placards by the Division of Motor Vehicles, or a temporary placard issued by the Chief of Police. No other person shall be permitted to park in these spaces.

NAME OF STREET	SIDE	LOCATION
Gladys Avenue	East	75 Feet North of Northern curb line from William Street, extending point 23 feet thereof.

2.          EFFECTIVE

             This ordinance shall take effect upon enactment and publication in the manner prescribed by law and the appropriate signs shall have been placed pursuant to N.J.S.A. 39:4-198.


Mayor Onderko read the Ordinance by title, and requested a motion to open the public portion on Ordinance #2018-1209.
Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to open the public portion on Ordinance #2018-1209.

All present were in favor.

Maria Janucik, 720 E. Frech Ave., Questioned which portion of Valerie Drive was being vacated and Section 5 of the ordinance pertaining to the utilities.  She also questioned the consolidation of lots and the Redevelopment Plan.    

Mayor Onderko and Borough Attorney Maciag answered her questions.

When no one from the public wished to further comment, Mayor Onderko requested a motion to close the public portion on Ordinance #2018-1209.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilwoman Magnani made to motion to close the public portion on Ordinance #2018-1209.

All present were in favor

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Ordinance #2018-1209.
Councilman Skirkanish, seconded by Councilman Lukac made a motion to adopt Ordinance #2018-1209.

ROLL CALL:	AYES:		MAGNANI, PETRONE, SKIRKANISH,     
					LUKAC, SZABO
			ABSENT:	PETROCK


Ordinance #2018-1209

AN ORDINANCE VACATING A PORTION OF VALERIE DRIVE
AND CONSOLIDATING BLOCK 315, LOTS 1-8
(VALERIE DRIVE REDEVELOPMENT SITE)

BE IT ORDAINED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, in the County of Somerset and State of New Jersey, as follows:
WHEREAS, the Local Redevelopment and Housing Law, N.J.S.A 40A:12A-1 et seq. provides a mechanism to empower and assist local governments in efforts to promote programs of redevelopment; and 
WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville is the owner of real property located in the Borough of Manville, Somerset County, New Jersey, known and designated as Block 315, Lots 1 through 8 on the Tax Map of the Borough of Manville (the “Property” or the "Valerie Drive Redevelopment Site"); and 
WHEREAS, (a) the Property was previously found and declared by the Borough to be an Area In Need of Redevelopment; (b) the Borough Planning Board (Joint Land Use Board), after referral and review of the proposed Valerie Drive Redevelopment Plan, made a positive recommendation to this Mayor & Council on the adoption of same; and (c) the Mayor & Council in accord with N.J.SA. 40A:12A-7 then adopted the Valerie Drive Redevelopment Plan (the Redevelopment Plan) by Ordinance #2018-1204, which Ordinance provides that the municipality, by and though the Mayor & Council as the Borough governing body, serves as the redevelopment agency for the site, without designation of any separate redevelopment agency.; and
WHEREAS, the Redevelopment Plan as adopted by Ordinance #2018-1204 provides for the vacation of a portion of Valerie Drive and for the merger and consolidation of Block 315, Lots 1-8 into a single lot; and
WHEREAS, N.J.S.A. 40:67-19 authorizes the Borough to vacate said portion of Valerie Drive; and 
WHEREAS, the Mayor & Council have determined that it is in the best of interests of the community to adopt this Ordinance implementing these aspects of the Redevelopment Plan;
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT ORDAINED that: 
1.	Block 315, Lots 1-8, together with the vacated portion of Valerie Drive as vacated herein below, shall be and hereby are consolidated into a single lot, to be hereafter designated as Block 315, Lot 1.01.   
2.	The Mayor, Borough Administrator and Borough Clerk are hereby authorized to execute any and all documents consistent with this Ordinance, including but not limited to Deeds to perfect the consolidation, and to cause same to be recorded in the office of the Somerset County Clerk 
3.	The rights of the general public to the vacated portion of Valerie Drive as set forth and described in Exhibit A as attached to and made a part of this Ordinance are hereby extinguished and vacated. 
4. 	There is expressly reserved and excepted from vacation all rights and privileges now possessed by public utilities, as defined in N.J.S.A. 48:2-13, and by any cable television company, as defined in N.J.S.A. 48:5A-1 et seq., to maintain, repair and replace their existing facilities, if any, in, adjacent to, over or under the street or any part thereof to be vacated. 
5. 	There is also expressly reserved and excepted from vacation any sanitary sewer or drainage structures, if any, adjacent to, over or under the street or portion thereof to be vacated. 
6.	In accord with N.J.S.A. 40:49-6 and N.J.S.A. 40:67-19, at least seven (7) days prior to the time fixed for the consideration of this Ordinance for final passage, a copy of this Ordinance, together with a notice of its introduction and the time and place when and where the Ordinance will be further considered for final passage, shall be mailed to every person whose land may be affected by this Ordinance so far as may be ascertained. Said notices shall be mailed by the Borough Clerk in accordance with the provisions of N.J.S.A. 40:49-6.
7. 	Severability: In the event that any provision of this ordinance, or the application thereof to any person or circumstance is declared invalid by a court of competent jurisdiction, such declaration of invalidity shall not affect any other provision or application of this ordinance which may be given effect, and, to realize this intent, the provisions and applications of this ordinance are declared to be severable.
8.	Inconsistency with other Ordinances: Should any provision of this ordinance be inconsistent with the provisions of any other prior ordinances, the inconsistent provisions of such other prior ordinances are hereby repealed, but only to the extent of such inconsistencies.
9.	Effective Date: This ordinance shall be effective after second reading, public hearing, and final adoption and publication in accordance with law.
PUBLIC PORTION ON RESOLUTIONS

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to open the public portion on Resolutions #2018-207 through #2018-214 and #2018-216.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to open the public portion on Resolutions #2018-207 through #2018-214 and #2018-216.

All present were in favor.

Maria Janucik, 720 E. Frech Ave., Questioned if Resolution #2018-216 was on the agenda. She also questioned if the employee mentioned in Resolution #2018-209 was a new employee and asked who the certified pool operators are for the Borough.  She questioned the location of the property in Resolution #2018-114 and what the possible plans are for the property.  She questioned the number of new hires in the Police Department in Resolution #2018-113.
Borough Attorney Maciag, Borough Clerk Borek, Mayor Onderko, and Borough Administrator Wardrop answered her questions.


When no one else from the public wished to further comment, Mayor Onderko requested a motion to close the public portion on Resolutions.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilwoman Lukac, made a motion to close the public portion on Resolutions.

All present were in favor.

RESOLUTIONS (To Be Taken Separately)

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-207.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-207.

ROLL CALL:	AYES:	MAGNANI, LUKAC, PETRONE, SZABO
			SKIRKANISH
			ABSENT:  PETROCK
			

Resolution #2018-207

BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of The Borough of Manville that the following accounts:

	1.  Current 
	$1,409,907.29

	2.  Dedicated Dog
		$314.00

	3.  Capital Checking 
		$5,300.00

	4.  Sewer Checking
	     $109,745.15

	5.  Sewer Capital Checking
	         $0.00

	6.  Trust Checking
	          $2,121.92

	7.  Lien Premium
	     $15,500.00

	8.  Redemption Checking 
	       $20,406.50

	9.  Unemployment
	           $0.00

	10. Recreation Dedicated
	          $4,337.62

	11. Housing Trust Checking
	            $0.00

	TOTAL
	$1,567,632.48

	
	

	
	


After being examined by each respective committee, are hereby ordered to be paid.

RESOLUTIONS BY CONSENT

Mayor Onderko asked if any Council Member wished to take any Resolution individually.  When no one answered Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Resolutions #2018-208 through #2018-214 and #2018-216.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to adopt Resolutions #2018-208 through #2018-214 and #2018-216. 

ROLL CALL:	AYES:	MAGNANI, LUKAC, PETRONE, SZABO
			SKIRKANISH
			ABSENT:  PETROCK

Resolution #2018-208

WHEREAS, in accordance with Ordinance #2012-1109, “An Ordinance to Regulate Unsafe Buildings” and Ordinance #2001-960, “Property Maintenance Code of the Borough of Manville”, the Property Maintenance Officer has determined nuisances such as overgrown grass higher than 10” and rodent harborage in the way of trash and abandoned items in the yard exists at certain properties; and

WHEREAS, the Property Maintenance Officer has sent numerous notices to certain properties to abate high grass and rodent harborage nuisances, and those nuisances have not been abated to date; and

WHEREAS, Ordinance #2012-1109, Section 8. Abatement of nuisance; correction of defect; lien against premises, states:

The Borough Council, by resolution of its governing body, may abate a nuisance, correct a defect or put the premises in proper condition so as to comply with the requirements of any municipal ordinance or state law applicable thereto, at the cost of the owner or lessor, and expend municipal funds for such purpose and charge the same against the premises, and the amount thereof as determined by the governing body of the municipality shall be a lien against the premises.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that the following properties: 
			
	Address
	Block
	Lot

	255 North 1st Ave.
	36
	43

	
	
	


		
have failed to abate nuisances on the property, despite being properly noticed by the Property Maintenance Officer to abate said nuisances; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor and Council hereby authorize the Public Works Director to abate the nuisances at the listed property and to provide the cost of such minimal abatement to the Tax Collector, which shall be a lien against that property on the tax records.

Resolution #2018-209

WHEREAS, in accordance with the Teamster’s Local No. 469 contract, Article V, Section 5.4, Michael Cigler is eligible for promotion to the Road Maintenance Program, Step 4; and

WHEREAS, Vince LoMedico, Director of Public Works has recommended the step rate increase of Michael Cigler from Road Maintenance Step 3 to Road Maintenance Step 4 based on the following advancement elements:  skill, effort and field work performance.  In addition to the above, it is noted that Mike has trained and acquired skills associated with road maintenance including, but not limited to snow plowing, road repairs, grass cutting, grounds maintenance, and sewer utility work; and

WHEREAS, Michael Cigler has continued to demonstrate a willingness to advance his knowledge in the field of Public Works.  Mike recently obtained a herbicide license to assist the Department with the weed control program and has also successfully completed a certified pool operators program; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Cigler’s qualifications have been reviewed by the Policy, Planning and Personnel Committee on October 1, 2018 at which time they agreed to advance Mr. Cigler to the Road Maintenance Program, Step 4 based on the Borough Administrator’s recommendation.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, State of New Jersey, that Mr. Michael Cigler be and is hereby advanced to the position of Road Maintenance Program, Step 4; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that in conjunction with the step rate increase, Michael Cigler’s salary will be increased according to the Teamster Local Union No. 469 Agreement, Article V, Section 5.4 from $29.53 to $31.99 per hour.


Resolution #2018-210


Resolution Urging the State Legislature to Extend the 2% Cap on Police and Fire Arbitration Contract Awards

WHEREAS, local municipalities require specific tools to address the rising cost of municipal government; and

WHEREAS, in July 2010 the Governor and New Jersey State Legislature enacted a permanent 2% cap on municipal and school board tax levies with limited exceptions that did not include police and fire arbitration contract awards; and

WHEREAS, salary costs, to a great extent, drive property tax increases; and

WHEREAS, in December 2010 the Legislature unanimously approved and the Governor enacted a temporary 2% cap on police and fire arbitration contract awards in an effort to control increasing salary costs and provide a solution to assist local governments in keeping property taxes down and cost under control; and

WHEREAS, the December 2010 legislation included an April 1, 2014 sunset on the 2% arbitration cap while the 2% property tax levy remained permanent for municipalities and school boards; and

WHEREAS, in June 2014 the Legislature unanimously approved and the Governor enacted an extension to December 31, 2017 for the 2% arbitration cap, however, the 2% property tax levy cap continues to remain permanent, without an exemption for police and fire arbitration contract awards; and

WHEREAS, municipalities continue efforts to contain costs and provide vital services to residents within the 2% property tax levy while the New Jersey economy remains sluggish and taxpayers struggle to keep their homes and pay their taxes; and

WHEREAS, we recognize that this change in arbitration reform needs a longer time to mature in order to see the benefits of the legislation and its actual impact on the cost of local government budgets and the impact on taxpayers; and

WHEREAS, the final report and recommendations of the Police and Fire Public Interest Arbitration Impact Task Force, which was established in the December 2010 legislation, has not officially released though it was due in December 2017; and

WHEREAS, we recognize it is now time for our taxpayers to benefit directly from these cost saving measures as many police and fire contracts will come due for negotiation after the sunset date, and

WHEREAS, if the cap on interest arbitration expires while the 2% levy cap remains in effect, municipalities will be forced to reduce or eliminate municipal services in order to fund interest arbitration awards;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the governing body of Borough of Manville urges the State Legislature to extend the 2% cap on Police and Fire Arbitration Contract Awards for 5 more years at which time the Legislature will have hard data to examine and then make a final decision as to whether this law should be made permanent; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of this Resolution is forwarded to Assemblyman Andrew Zwicker, Assemblyman Roy Freiman, State Senator Bateman, Senate President Stephen M. Sweeney, Assembly Speaker Craig Coughlin, Lieutenant Governor Sheila Oliver, and Governor Philip Murphy, and
The League of Municipalities.


Resolution #2018-211

WHEREAS, the State of NJ has revised the way animal cruelty law is enforced within the State by transferring the power of humane law enforcement from the NJ Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (NJSPCA)	to the county prosecutor in each county; and

WHEREAS, this change requires a designation of a municipal humane law enforcement officer in each municipality with an existing police department; and

WHEREAS, the Public Safety Committee met on March 19, 2018 and again on April 24, 2018 to discuss the changes and agreed that the Somerset Regional Animal Shelter assist in providing the services related to the municipal humane law enforcement officer requirement; and

WHEREAS, Ms. Nancy Gedbaw has agreed to serve in the role of municipal humane law enforcement officer on behalf of the Somerset Regional Animal Shelter along with Officer David Sheffrin of the Manville Police Department; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, New Jersey, County of Somerset, authorize the appointment of Officer David Sheffrin and Ms. Nancy Gedbaw in the positions of Municipal Humane Law Enforcement Officers for the Borough of Manville effective immediately.

Resolution #2018-212

WHEREAS, the Recreation Department is in need of personnel for their seasonal programs; and

WHEREAS, in accordance with Ordinance #2015-1160, these employees are now referred to as Temporary Seasonal Employees.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey, that the following Temporary Seasonal Employees shall be hired by the Recreation Department:

	Name
	Title
	Length of
Service
	Pay Rate

	Nick Trilone
	Adult Walking Program Supervisor
	10-2-18 to 4-30-19
	$12.50 per hour



BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Recreation Director will have the authority to replace any staff member that leaves during the season in order to maintain the health, safety, and welfare of the public, with the approval of the Borough Administrator.



Resolution #2018-213

WHEREAS, due to an impending vacancy, the Police Chief requests authorization to begin the necessary advertising and search process for a Police Officer; and 

WHEREAS, the Chief of Police met with the Public Safety Committee and the Borough Administrator on October 1, 2018 and the Committee and Administrator recommend the Chief move forward with the job search process.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that the Police Chief of the Borough of Manville be authorized to proceed with the job search for one Police Officer.

Resolution #2018-214

WHEREAS, the property known as 401 South Main Street, (Block 280, Lot 24.03) is owned by the Borough of Manville and is in need of environmental remediation due to petroleum seepage from prior usage as a fueling station; and

WHEREAS, the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP) Site Remediation and Waste Management Program provides grants/funding for the remediation of such sites through the Hazardous Discharge Site Remediation Fund, namely, the PA/SI/RI Grant Program:

The PA/SI/RI Grant is a grant to perform a Preliminary Assessment, Site Investigation or Remedial Investigation. The public entity must hold a tax sale certificate or own real property (via foreclosure or other similar means) or have passed a resolution to acquire by voluntary conveyance.

WHEREAS, the Borough Administrator and Borough Engineer met with the NJDEP regarding the aforementioned grant program and determined the Borough must retain an environmental professional known as a Licensed Site Remediation Professional (LSRP) whose services will be paid through the PA/SI/RI grant; and

WHEREAS, the Buildings and Grounds Committee met on October 1, 2018 and recommend that the Borough hire RT Environmental Services, Inc. (LSRP firm) to perform the remediation study and action work plan needed to remediate the property known as 401 S. Main Street.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, New Jersey, County of Somerset, authorize the hire of RT Environmental Services, Inc. to perform the LSRP services related to the remediation of 401 S. Main Street in Manville.

Resolution 2018-216

RESOLUTION AMENDING RESOLUTION 2018-199, AUTHORIZING THE SALE OF CERTAIN LAND AND PROPERTY NO LONGER NEEDED FOR PUBLIC USE BY THE BOROUGH OF MANVILLE TO BE MARKETED FOR SALE BY MAX SPANN REAL ESTATE & AUCTION CO. AND AUTHORIZING THE BOROUGH ADMINISTRATOR TO EXECUTE DOCUMENTS TO EFFECTUATE SUCH ACTION

		WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville is the owner of certain lands and capital improvements within the  Borough located on Valerie Drive (consolidated Block 315, Lots 1 through 8 to be known as Block 315, Lot 1.01); and
		WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville  does hereby determine that the lands and properties set forth in Schedule A are no longer needed for public use; and

		WHEREAS, the Borough desires to make available for public sale said lands in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:12-13(a).

		NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville in the County of Somerset, State of New Jersey, as follows:

		 1.	 The Mayor & Council hereby declare that the lands and premises set forth in Schedule A are no longer needed for public use and should be sold in accordance with the appropriate statutes of the State of New Jersey and ordinances of the Borough of Manville.

		 2.	The Borough  hereby authorizes Max Spann Real Estate & Auction Co. (hereinafter “Auctioneer”), to offer for sale to the highest bidder by open public sale at auction, the property described in Schedule A attached hereto and made a part hereof.

		 3.	The public sale shall take place at a time and date to be determined by Max Spann Real Estate and the Borough Administrator, but no later than November 30, 2018 or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard and publicly announced, provided the sale is not canceled.

		 4.	 The public sale, if not canceled, shall take place by open public sale at auction to the highest bidder.

		 5.	 All bidders at the time of sale must present a certified check or money order in an amount to be determined by Max Spann Real Estate, the Borough Administrator and Borough CFO payable to themselves (to be endorsed to the escrow holder or its designee if successful).  In addition, the successful bidder shall submit a personal check or money order for the balance of the deposit of 10% of the minimum bid plus Buyer’s Premium at the conclusion of the auction and shall execute an Agreement of Sale.  Said Agreement of Sale shall be binding upon the high bidder until such time that the municipal council either 1) does not accept the bid in which case bidders deposit will be returned, or, 2) accepts the bid whereupon the municipality shall execute the Agreement of Sale and both parties shall be held bound by the terms and conditions contained therein.  The balance of the purchase price shall be paid at closing which shall occur not later than 45 days following the acceptance of the bid by the Borough.  The purchaser shall be entitled to possession immediately following closing of title.

		 6.	 At closing of title, purchaser shall also pay a buyer’s premium in the amount of ten (10%) percent of the bid amount to Auctioneer to conduct the sale.

		 7.	In the event the Borough of Manville is unable to convey clear and marketable title, insurable at regular rates by a title insurance company licensed to do business in the State of New Jersey, the Borough will forthwith return to the purchaser any and all deposit monies previously submitted by the purchaser, and neither party shall have any further rights against the other.  The acceptance of a deed by the purchaser from the Borough shall extinguish any claims that said purchaser may have against the Borough of Manville in connection with the quality of title conveyed.

		 8.	 The property herein sold is subject to (a) the adopted Valerie Drive Redevelopment Plan as adopted by Manville Ordinance #2018-1204, (b) a developer’s agreement, the form of which will be included within the Auctioneer’s package, (c) existing encumbrances, liens, easements, zoning ordinances, other restrictions of record, (d) such facts as an accurate survey would reveal and (e) any present or future assessments for the construction of improvements benefiting said property.  Neither the Borough of Manville nor the Auctioneer make no representations as to the presence or absence of wetlands or any other environmental conditions on the property and the purchaser assumes the risk of any such condition, all property being sold “as is.”  		

		 9.	 All conveyances by the Borough shall be made by Bargain and Sale Deed with Covenants Against Grantor’s Acts.

		 10.	The Borough reserves the right to waive any and all defects and informalities in any bid and to accept or reject any and all bids at the public sale and to not award to the highest bidder.  No bid shall be considered finally accepted until passage of a resolution by the Mayor and Council as set forth in Paragraph 12 hereof.

		 11.	Acceptable bids shall be confirmed by resolution of the Mayor and Council no later than the first regular meeting of the Mayor and Council following the date of such sale.

		 12.	This Resolution shall constitute and serve as the public notice to be published in a newspaper circulating in the Borough at least once a week for two (2) consecutive weeks, the last publication being not earlier that seven (7) days prior to the date set forth for the public sale.

		 13.	In the event the successful bidder fails to close on the property, he shall forfeit the ten percent (10%) deposit. 

		14.  The Borough Administrator in consultation with the Borough Attorney is hereby authorized, in consultation with the Borough Attorney, to execute the Professional Services Agreement.

		 15.	This resolution shall take effect immediately.


OFFICIAL REPORTS

Council President announced that the following reports were on file in the Clerk’s Office:

	A/ 	Clerk’s Report – September, 2018
	B/	Police Department Report—September, 2018
	C/	Code Enforcement Report—September, 2018
	

COMMUNICATIONS
A/ Invitation to Mayor and Council to attend annual Veteran’s Day Service on Sunday, November 11, 2018.

B/ Altice USA – Fiber to the Home Network Investment Plan

All present were in favor.


COMMITTEE REPORTS AND COUNCIL COMMENTS


Mayor Onderko stated he attended the 60th anniversary of 1st graduating class of Manville High School.  He also attended a celebration at the Faith in Action Church celebrating the mortgage on their building being paid off.  He wished Pastor Rollins many more years at the Church in Manville.

Councilman Petrone, as Chairperson of the  Building and Grounds Committee stated the Committee met on October 1st and in attendance were Councilwoman Magnani, Councilman Lukac,  Administrator Wardrop and DPW Director LoMedico.  The shared service agreement between the Borough and the Manville School District was discussed. Councilman Petrone stated there was a meeting prior to this with Superintendent Beers to discuss grass cutting, janitorial service, and shared equipment.  The cause and location of the leaks at the Memorial Park kiddie pool were identified and the DPW Supervisor and Borough Engineer will be putting out a spec to have it repaired.  Councilman Petrone stated the bridge project is completed.  The County will have to be contacted again in order to rename and dedicate the bridge to Romeo Paulino.  Borough Engineer Schrek has been helping the Borough with the Green Acres Diversion Project.  Work has started on the resurfacing of the tennis court at Papawick Park and the fence will be installed next week.  Councilman Petrone explained there may be a potential grant opportunity for the property at 401 South Main St. and the Committee would be working with the Administrator on this.  The committee and the Administrator reviewed Ordinance Chapter 31 Article 9 regarding commercial property owners removing signs once a business is no longer there.  

Mayor Onderko asked Councilman Petrone if there was a status report concerning the air conditioning unit at the library.  Councilman Petrone stated the air conditioning unit should be getting replaced soon.


Council President Szabo, as Chairperson of the Progress and Development Committee stated the next meeting will be a meeting on October 15th.  He stated he attended the Town Wide Yard Sale and the luncheon at the Faith in Action Church.

Councilman Lukac, as Chairperson of the Department of Public Works, stated the Committee met on October 6th and in attendance were Councilman Petrone, Councilwoman Magnani, Borough Administrator Wardrop, and DPW Director LoMedico.  The sewer mains have been jetted, manholes checked, and the CCT of the main inspection at West Frech and Kennedy Blvd have been checked and no problems have been reported.  DPW continues to line ballfields as needed and grass cutting at all Borough properties as well as at liens and Blue Acres properties.  New signs have been installed at Dukes’ Park and Haran Park.  A new crosswalk was installed at 13th Ave and Bleecher St.   A sinkhole at 422 W. Frech Ave has been repaired.   31 trees have been received through the Shade Tree Commission funding and DPW will be assisting with the planting. The Kennedy Blvd project continues with installing new ADA ramps where necessary and replacing curbs and once completed the resurfacing will be begin.

Councilwoman Magnani, as Chairperson of Policy, Planning, and Personnel Committee stated the Committee met on October 1st  and in attendance were Councilman Skirkanish, Councilman Petrock, Chief Peltack, and Administrator Wardrop.  It was discussed that Chief Peltack would initiate a job search for new officers with the impending retirements of Captain Sniscak and Sgt. Ron Gazaway.  Chief Peltack also advised the one new police officer would be sworn in on October 8th and the second officer to be sworn in a later date.  The committee approved the step increase for Mike Cigler based on the DPW Teamsters Contract. The Teamsters Clerical Workers rejected the current Contract terms and provided the Committee the reasoning for the rejection.  The Committee reviewed the reasoning and felt it didn’t correspond with what is needed and what was first agreed upon.  This will be communicated to the Union Manager via Administrator Wardrop.  Councilwoman Magnani discussed how she feels there should be update to the policy manual stating an if an employee leaves the Borough the employee can’t return to work at the Borough for three years following their departure.  Councilwoman Magnani attended the Finance Committee meeting and the Borough finances and spending were discussed.
The Recreation Department is preparing for the Holiday Season with two events, The Breakfast with Santa/Holiday Bazar on Saturday, December 22nd  and the Borough’s Tree Lighting Ceremony on Friday, December 7th.  The Fall Soccer Program has 133 children registered in the Travel Program and 25 in the  Instructional Program.  Registration is now underway for winter sports including Basketball and Wrestling.  Director Ron Cefalone reported there are over one hundred families registered on Community Pass since its inception.  The Tennis Court and Pickle ball Courts at Papawick Park are being renovated and should be completed within the next few weeks.  Councilwoman Magnani attended the 3D Strategic Planning at the High School on October 2nd.  
 
Councilman Skirkanish as Chairperson of the Public Safety Committee stated there will be a meeting on Monday, October 15th. He attended the Board of Health meeting on September 18th.  There will be a rabies clinic on February 16th or the 23rd at Firehouse #3.  There is discussion on how to deal with the pigeon situation in the train underpass and waiting to decide on a final solution.  There will be a drive through flu clinic on Saturday, October 13th.  Councilman Skirkanish attended the Fireman Board of Engineers meeting on October 18th and there was 25 calls for September and 8 calls so far for October for a yearly total thus far of 208 calls.  The water rescue operations are prepared for any emergency that might arise.  The Firehouse Open House for Fire Prevention Week is Tuesday, October 9th.  The schools will be inspected on October 10th and the annual boot walk will be on Saturday, October 20th.  Operation Take Back sponsored by the DEA and Manville Police Department will be October 27th from 10:00 am-2:00 pm.

Mayor Onderko asked Chief Peltack if the speed signs could be placed on Knopf St. and Raritan Ave. 

Administrator Wardrop stated the staff team had been working to complete many projects within the Borough such as those read by Councilman Lukac for DPW and Councilwoman Magnani for Recreation.  The staff has been working on a redesign of the Borough website with Civic Plus.  Administrator Wardrop and Mayor Onderko met with TetraTech, the Borough’s Flood Mitigation Consultant,  to discuss 2018 FMA grant opportunity and will be working on it this month.  She reported they have been working on the 401 South Main St. property and looking to have it demolished and turned into green infrastructure usage.  She attended a Firefighter’s  Grant Workshop with Fire Marshal Renaldi and learned how to apply for FEMA’s 2018 Assistance to Firefighters Grant.  Administrator Wardrop along Mayor Onderko, Planning Board member Suzanne Maeder, and Land Use Attorney Alex Fisher met with Coded Systems to work through the zoning chapter of the Ordinance book.  She met with Hillsborough Township Administrator Anthony Ferrera to begin the discussion of the Shared Service Agreement for the Municipal Court.  Finally, the Borough continues to work with NJDEP and its consultants on flood prone properties and funding opportunities.  


PUBLIC PORTION

Mayor Onderko requested that Mr. Maciag provide the rules for Public Portion.
Attorney Maciag set forth the rules for Public Portion.
Mayor Onderko requested a motion to open the public portion.
Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Lukac, made a motion to open the Public Portion.

All present were in favor.

Roberta Walters, 93 S. 16th Ave., Inquired as to how and when the Police Department provides notifications about the sex offender registry to residents.
Chief Peltack explained there is certain criteria to follow depending on the tier as to which a sex offender falls into.


Marie Janucik, 720 E. Frech Ave., Asked how many tiers of sex offenders there are and if it can discussed at a Borough Council meeting.  She questioned why there are no reports available to the public regarding the Municipal Court.  She stated the municipality is to receive reports as stated in the Shared Service Agreement.  

Mayor Onderko and Administrator Wardrop answered her questions.  

Ray Walsh, 26 N. 17th Ave., Wanted to remind the Public about the deadline to register to vote and mentioned Vote.org to find out one’s voter status. Also, stated his disappointment with no Proclamation or Resolution for the Fire Department since it was Fire Prevention Week.

Mayor Onderko apologized for the oversight.

Mike Kassick, 24 N. 19th Ave., Questioned Councilman Lukac as to why he left the Democratic Party.  He stated there have been no meetings and no treasurer’s report.  He asked for Councilman Lukac’s resignation as the Chair of the Manville Republican Party.

Mayor Onderko thanked him for his comments.


When no else from the public wished to speak, Mayor Onderko requested a motion to close the public portion.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilwoman Magnani made a motion to close the public portion.

All present were in favor.
 
Mayor Onderko stated he donated 5 wreaths for Wreaths Across America in celebration of every veteran that graduated from Manville High School.  Wreaths Across America will be laying wreaths at Sacred Heart Ceremony on December 15th and he feels it will be a great day for the Borough and the veterans.

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilwoman Magnani made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

All present were in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:21 pm.
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